December 29, 1926. Miss Jean Gowdy, 3751 Aldrich Avenue, South Minneapolis, Minn. My dear Jean: I was very much interested in your letter of the 20th which contained a letter from Kathryn Drouth. I wrote her a Christmas letter in which I made no reference to her letter to you but said that I heard from her indirectly now and then through you and through Etoile. I think she is a very brave little woman and is doing her best. I sincerely hope that she will regain her health, but I don't understand why her physicians sent her to Florida. Tubercular people need hot and dry weather. I am afraid it will be too damp for her in Florida. I sent her a small check as a Christmas remembrance. We had a fine time Christmas with fourteen. at the Christmas dinner, all members of the family and eleven of them immediate members of our family, myself and Gertie, five children, two son-in-laws, and two grand children. I haven't time now to write more and wish to simply express my love and best wishes for the New Year. Lots of love From your cousin, WCS-M